PASTORAL COUNCIL MINUTES 

March 2, 2011
 

Members present: Mary Alice Kramer, Eva Higgins, Cindy Livingston, Mary Padgett, Charmaine Owens, John Schmitz, Ralph McCausland

Unable to attend: Jim Grant, Father John, Deacon Jim, Clare McCulla, Lynette Drake
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.

Opening faith reflection was led by Charmaine with a reading from Sirach 6:5-17 with a reflection about true friendship. 
 

 

Fr. John’s Report per Charmaine
· First Fry’s start this Friday – Boy Scout Troop 14 assisting

· Ash Wednesday is March 9th – 7am & 7pm mass at St. Charles.  Bring palms to box in vestibule.

· Server White Sox trip will be Thursday, July 7th

Charmaine’s Report
· The Ministry Fair was held. We will ask Karen Littleford to join the pastoral council.    

· Ladies Retreat was a success. 48 ladies attended.  

· There are 5 people attending RCIA classes on Mondays.

· The teacher appreciation dinner was a success.  40 people attended.

· The Mardi Gras Pancake Party is this Sunday after mass.

· Why Catholic starts this week.
Old Business:

· Summer Start Up will be June 12th.   Volunteers are needed.  Please contact the office. 

· Chris Bough will be stepping down from the Pastoral Council at this time.

New Business
· Cindy Livingston reported that the St. Charles Women will be providing Easter Baskets for approx 30 children in the community.  This program has been well received in previous years.

· Stations of the Cross – Every Friday during Lent – Pastoral Council will lead the first Friday.  Eva will be there & bring family to help.

Upcoming Events:

· March 5th Friends and Family Game Night

· March 6th Mardi Gras Pancake Party

· March 9th Ash Wednesday

· March 12th Movie Night – Brother Andre

· June 12th Parish Festival Summer Start Up

· July 16th  – 23rd Totus Tuus 

Our next meeting will be Wed. Apr. 6th at 7pm.  The opening faith reflection will be given by Mary Padgett.  
